I have lived in Oregon for  more than 20 years and I love this state.  It is filled with a multitude of  precious natural resources.  We own property in the coastal range that has a native salmon stream on it.  I have seen what happens to this stream when logging is nearby, which is one of the reasons I am so deeply concerned with the Bureau of Land Management’s recently released draft version of the Western Oregon Plan Revisions. 

Because our property is near  BLM land, we often visit  and enjoy the trees and streams on the BLM land in western Oregon.  After reading the proposed BLM draft, I am very worried about the significant impact on fishing, hiking and nature in that region.  I have two young sons who accompany me to these forest lands.  I want to make sure that they have this treasure available to them – and with the draft plan, that treasure will be greatly reduced.  I have  followed the news on this issue and have the same concerns as noted by other groups.  These include for example:

I am very upset about the reduction of streamside buffers to 25 feet would most certainly have a negative impact on our trout and salmon fisheries throughout the region. Timber harvest in close vicinity to fish-bearing or fish-spawning waters will contribute sediment to the systems, with the potential to smother fish eggs and spawning gravel. Additionally, removing streamside vegetation will reduce cover and likely result in temperature increases that could prove fatal to our fisheries.

I am also very upset about plans to construct about 1,000 miles of new roads over the next decade, and to allow 14,000 acres of clearcut logging annually could have drastic impacts on the region’s struggling, but recovering, fisheries.  We can’t keep the roads up now!!  Why build more when existing ones that are critical to some communities are barely passable – in part because of logging that has lead to landslides.

I am also very concerned about the conversion of our low-elevation oak savanna forests to conifer plantations and the creation of new off-highway-vehicle emphasis areas. 

In short, the Western Oregon Plan Revisions are unacceptable from my standpoint. Ideally, the BLM would offer a full range of alternatives when it comes to the plan revisions, with all of those alternatives providing some measure of fish and wildlife protection.

Finally, off-highway vehicle management should not be addressed at the region-wide level, but rather by individual BLM districts, and with a generous opportunity for public comment at the local level.

Sincerely

Geraldine Richmond

Eugene, OR

